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 July 14 —  FREE —  Old Tyme Ice Cream Sundae 

Social; 6:30 PM to 7:30 PM at Bethel Independent 

Church.  Held Rain or Shine. 

 August 4 — Chili Cook-Off Contest - 4:00 to 5:30 

PM at  Bethel Independent Church, on Grier Point 

Road.  Rain or Shine.  See info below to sign up.                              

September 2 — Labor Day— Office Closed; Trash 

Collected - Wednesday, September 4            

September 14 — Annual Fishing Derby,  9:00 AM 

to 10:30 AM at Marysville Sportsmen’s Associa-

tion.  Rain Date : September 15, 1 PM to 2:30 PM. 

September 11 — National  Day of Remembrance 

 

Upcoming Community Events 

Rye Twp. Municipal Bldg. 

1775 New Valley Road 

Marysville, PA  17053-9419  

Office Hours:           

Monday-Friday               

9:00 AM to 3:00 PM    

Board of Supervisors:      

4th Tuesday, 7:00 PM;   

Planning Commission:      

1st Tuesday, 7:30 PM  

Recreation Board:          

2nd Monday, 7:00 PM,     

No meeting in December.  

Rye Twp. Office Employees 

(717) 957-2348  

Secretary/Treasurer 

Daisy Lightner 

 

P/T Clerk 

Nancy Sunday 

 

 

 

     Rye Township Office is 

      CLOSED  

                  in observance of: 

Independence Day — July 4 

Labor Day —  September 2 

Trash will be collected 

Wednesday, September 4. 

2024 Newsletter 
Summer Edition 

Rye Township Parks & Rec Board is sponsoring 
the Township’s first ever Chili Cook-Off and we 
need contestants!  The event is scheduled for 
August 4 from 4-5:30 pm at Bethel Independent 
Church, Grier Point Road. Held rain or shine.  

If you think your chili is the best in the Township, 
click on the link below to sign up for our contest!   
A panel of judges will decide which chili takes 
home first place; and we’ll also be awarding a 
people’s choice award voted on by attendees!   

Rye residents and their families are invited to 
attend and taste the chili and enjoy hotdogs, 
snacks, and drinks free of charge. Plan to attend. 

Chili contestants are to bring the chili in a crockpot 
or a burner to keep warm.  Any questions, contact 
the Township office at 717-957-2348.  Good Luck! 

Register by July 28.  Sign up at the upcoming Old 
Tyme Sundae Social. Or click below to sign up :   

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0944AFA
F29A7F4C07-50048936-ryetownship  

Or, scan the QR Code  

 

“Congratulations” to resident Deacon 

Magill, age 10.  He caught a beautiful 

22” rainbow trout in Fishing Creek on 

Youth Mentor Day!  

You are invited ~ First Ever Chili Cook-Off 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0944AFAF29A7F4C07-50048936-ryetownship
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0944AFAF29A7F4C07-50048936-ryetownship


 Recreation Board & Community News 

Summer Newsletter  

Marysville Sportsmen’s Club 

48th Annual Pig & Beef Roast 

September 21, 2024 

RAIN OR SHINE 4:00  PM - 6:00 PM 

Pork, Beef, Sauerkraut, Baked Potato, Filling, 
Applesauce, Coffee, & Cold Beverage                                                

Desserts are available for an extra charge. 
 

Adults $12.00 
 

Dinner is open to the public.  Take Out Available.   
Never been there yet?  Come & join us! 

 

Tickets are available in advance or at the door.            

Call John Tovcimak at 717-957-4415 or Ed Briner  at  

(717) 957-3322 for more information. 

2024 SUMMER READING PROGRAM 

Sign Up Now! 

Begins July 8 through August 8 
Marysville/Rye Library 

 

198 Overcrest Street, Marysville.  

Contact Wendy for more details or to 

sign up - (717) 957-2851.  

OR, check out their Facebook page. 

       L IBRARY H OURS :  
 MON-WED:   NOON TO 7 PM 

W THURSDAY:   10 AM TO 8 PM 

 SATURDAY:   9 AM TO 2 PM 

 CLOSED  FRIDAY AND SUNDAY 
 

~ Don’t forget ~ 

Story Hour Every Thursday @ 10:30 AM 

The Annual Fishing Derby has 

been rescheduled to Saturday, 

September 14, 2024 from 9:00 

AM  to 10:30 AM, (Rain date: 

Sunday, September 15, 1:00 PM 

to 2:30 PM), at the Marysville 

Sportsmen's Association located 

off Kings Highway in Marysville 

Borough. Parking is available. The 

event is free for kids ages 3 to 15 

years old. Bring your children early 

around 8:30 AM to register; and bring along a fishing pole 

and bait.  Prizes are awarded for all ages.  Hot dogs, 

snacks and drinks are provided. Contact Darlene or Glen 

Campbell for more information at:  (717) 957-2124. 

Marysville/Rye Senior Center 

The Marysville/Rye Senior Center  provides home-

cooked meals monthly on the third Wednesday of 

every month for ALL ages.  Take out or eat in  at 198 

Leonard St., Marysville; pick up from 11—12 noon.  

Pre-order by the dates listed below.  Available for 

all ages.  The proceeds from the meals benefit the 

Senior Center.  Cost is $12.00 per person.  

     Contact Vicki at 717-957-2525 to place an order. 

July 17       —–    Meatloaf, baked potato, green bean 
(Order by 7/12)  casserole and a roll. 

August 21    -—  Chicken Supreme Casserole         

(Order by 8/16) mashed potatoes, veggie, and a roll. 

September 18 —  Ham Loaf, macaroni and cheese, 
(Order by 9/13)    veggie, and a roll.                      

     Dessert is included with all meals.        
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ICE CREAM SOCIAL 

Come and join us for free vanilla ice cream and 
make your own Sundaes with lots & lots of 
toppings at Bethel Independent Church at 3535 
Grier Point Road.  Event held Rain or Shine.   

FISHING DERBY RESCHEDULED  



Township Schedule of  Holidays 

Summer Newsletter  

DATE HOLIDAY Trash Collection Day 

(If Other than Regular Tuesday) 

Thursday, July 4, 2024 Fourth of July OFFICE CLOSED; NO CHANGE            

Monday, September 2, 2024 Labor Day 
OFFICE CLOSED;                   

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER  4 

Monday, October 14, 2024 Columbus Day OFFICE CLOSED; NO CHANGE 

Monday, November 11, 2024 Veterans’ Day OFFICE CLOSED; NO CHANGE 

November 28 & 29, 2024 Thanksgiving Holiday OFFICE CLOSED; NO CHANGE 

Monday, December 2, 2024 Deer Season OFFICE CLOSED; NO CHANGE 

Wednesday, December 25, 2024 Christmas Day OFFICE CLOSED;  NO CHANGE                   

E-MAIL ALERTS 
 Residents can sign up to receive email communication from   
  the Township to be kept up to date on items such as road 

closures, flooding, trash collection delays, and specific crime 
situations should any arise. 

Provide your email to the office at ryetwp@ptd.net  to sign up.   

Marysville/Rye Historical Society 

LOCAL AUTHOR PUBLISHES HER THIRD BOOK  

 

 

PAMS notified the Township that the first garbage billing from them -- for those that did not pay the 
entire year already -- will be a combined bill representing the 2

nd
 and 3

rd
 quarters to be 

mailed June 28, 2024. To avoid any late fees or penalties, please remit payment as indicated on 
the garbage fee bill by the due date. The first billing will only represent the payments due in the 

current year 2024.There are no rate increases with this billing changeover. Rates remain the same. For those that have 
paid their garbage bill for the entire year 2024, your first billing from PAMS will be January 2025.  

Prior balances, for 2023 and prior, from Rye Township’s Garbage Fee Records, if applicable, will be applied to accounts 
and be reflected on the next bill to be mailed on approximately September 30, 2024.  We do apologize for the confusion 

created with this changeover to PAMS.  We appreciate all the calls received, concerns expressed, and your patience.  

The Marysville/Rye Historical Society has 
scheduled their annual dinner meeting for 
Thursday, October 3, 2024 at 6 PM at the White 
Tail Lodge on Brubeck Circle in Rye Township. 
Guest Speaker is Jim Leonard, Director of East 
Pennsboro Historical Society. He will present on 
the history of Marysville and Enola railroad yards.   
Please mark the date. Contact Jean Stuckey 717-
574-8342 or Lois Vacarro 717-503-8167 or visit 
their webpage:  www.marysville-rye-history.org 
for more info, including the cost per person. 

The 2025 Marysville/Rye Historical calendar will 
be available in October 2024.  If you would like to 
sponsor a calendar month with your business, or 
to honor a special person or a special birthday, the 
cost is $50.  We will print your advertisement on 
the month of your request, (first come, first serve). 
Please contact Jean Stuckey at 717-574-8342. 
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Please help keep our Township healthy and safe by 

keeping your grass cut to less than eight (8) inches, the 

maximum allowable height per the Vector Ordinance, and 

by eliminating weed growth on your 

property.  This does not include 

agricultural fields. High grass and 

weeds can pose a health hazard by 

providing rodents a place to live and 

can also pose a safety hazard due to 

their risk of spreading fire, especially in dryer months.  

LOVE AND PROTECT YOUR DOG  

Residents are reminded to get their dog, 8 months or older, licensed  and a rabies 

vaccine, for 3 months or older.  Buy your PA dog license from your County treasurer, 

Jan Gibboney, New Bloomfield, 717-582-2131.  Township regulations require that 

dogs must not run at large off their owner’s property or defile another person’s 

property. Dealing with pet waste is the greatest source of potential health risk for your 

pet and family. There are probably fewer things that aggravate neighbors more than a 

dog that ‘goes’ in their yard.  Please be responsible and clean up after your pet.   

HIGH GRASS AND WEEDS 

UPDATE ON FIRST TRASH BILLING FROM PAMS  

http://www.marysville-rye-history.org
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Emergency: 

            911 

  Rye Township Office 

  1775 New Valley Road 

  Marysville, PA  17053-9419 

   Phone:  (717) 957-2348 

   Fax:       (717) 957-9419 

   Email:   ryetwp@ptd.net 

   PA State Police:  (717) 567-3110 

SEPTIC TANK PUMPING 
The average household septic system should  
      be inspected  and pumped at  
      least every three to four years by 
      a septic service professional.  
      Currently, pumping is voluntary in     
             Rye Township.  These are the 
major factors that influence how often to pump your 
septic system: Household size, total wastewater 
generated, volume of solids in wastewater, and 
septic tank size.  Please provide the Township a 
copy of your pumping receipt for our files. 

            The Township takes pride in keeping 
          its roads in good condition and safe 
for           travel.  Maintaining the roads is a     
          never-ending task.  New Enterprise 
          Stone & Lime Co. was awarded the 
contract for 2024 at $151,720.  Entire width road 
resurfacing projects for this summer will include the 
following: Stiles Drive including the cul-de-sac, 
Hickory Street including the cul-de-sac, Oak Grove 
Road, a portion of Reed Drive from Woods Drive to 
Maranatha Drive, and a portion of Lambs Gap 
Road, including several areas of base repair.    

These paving projects will take place in July, 
weather permitting. Expect restrictions on the 
various roads and a daytime road closure on Lambs 
Gap Road. The closure will be posted on-site prior 
to work beginning and on the Township website.   
As always, be on the lookout for the road and 
paving crews working and use patience and       
caution when traveling through all work areas.  

2024 Road Work 
 

 

 

 

Rye Township receives numerous calls throughout the year 
about options for disposal of electronics.  A new option is 
Goodwill Keystone Area, who are partnering with Reworld 
to offer residents across 22 central and southeastern 
Pennsylvania counties a convenient way to drop–off their 
old electronic items—including TVs for FREE. This program 
responds to a critical need in our area, expanding 
electronic recycling options under the PA Covered Device 
Recycling Act 108.  With 42 stores and donation centers 
across the 22 counties where Goodwill Keystone Area 
operates, they are making it easier than ever to recycle a 
wide variety of electronics.  Locations near us are in 
Lemoyne, Mechanicsburg, Middletown, and Harrisburg. All 
locations accept electronic recycling. 

Listed here are a few acceptable items:  Computers, 
monitors, peripheral devices, video players, stereos, radios, 
telephones, cameras, TVs, answering machines etc.   

      Copy or right click the link to check out the details at: 
https://www.yourgoodwill.org/donate/e-waste-we-do-dont-accept 

 

The Township provides notary service for important papers, 
applications, affidavits, waiver forms, etc. to its residents free of 
charge.  However, notary service is NOT provided for any type of 
motor vehicle or boat title transfers. Call the Township office at 
(717) 957-2348 to make an appointment.  Be prepared to provide 
your PA driver’s license, or a current passport for identification. 

Visit our Website 

FREE ELECTRONI CS RECYCLING  

Free Notary Service at Township Office 

http://WWW.yourgoodwill.org/donate/e-waste-we-do-dont-accept

